
“Can’t never did anything but consult with won’t.

Won’t can’t because it trusts doubt.

Doubt won’t start because it befriended resistance.

Resistance mentors won’t, can’t, and doubt.

Is there any doubt that can’t won’t fight resistance?”

Will the S&;P 500 be higher or lower than its 

current level one month from now?

Selection

Votes

Higher 47% 123

Lower 53% 138

261 votes total

As can be seen from the poll, opinion is pretty 

evenly split. This split is pretty consistent across 

all of blogoland. Of course, with a long weekend 

in prospect and a shortened trading week, these 

numbers could change, providing a bias to one 

side or the other. What, looking at the market 

internals, is suggested?

COT Analysis

The COT, week after week, continues to support 

the market. This week the index number is 

+106%, which drives a movement of +6%, all this 

against a backdrop of continued buying through 

the weeks leading to this point. My only concern is 

that next week, to continue this level of support, 

truly heroic buying must eventuate, which will 

gradually meet the current extraordinary buying 

levels.

What I am saying is that this week may, be the 

last week for a breakout, if we are going to see 

one at all in September. September is one of 

those historically volatile months, it has to be 

said, usually to the upside, but, if September is 

bad, its really bad. In summary, as usual, I stick 

with the COT commercials. Over time, they are 

proven winners, so, even with the odd hiccup 

here and there, following them consistently is a 

big money winner.

Federal Reserve

Announced their Bond purchases for September. 

Week 1 sees a net +$4 billion inflows to the 

market. This is a hefty sum, and supports the 

analysis of the COT commercials. The inflows are 

all early in the week of +$12 billion. Friday sees 

the selling of $8 billion, for a net +$4 billion. If 

the market is going to move, early in the week 

seems more likely than Friday.

Options Market

Is hinting at a bear reversal. The signal has not 

actuated, it is hinting at a possible turn. As such, 

I take note, and mentally prepare for a signal to 

actually trigger, and also pay attention to the COT 

commercials buying in next weeks report.
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made with Options that have longer expiries, and 

the trade will be market neutral, to reflect the 

potential volatility that could be lurking around 

the corner.

It is a Pairs trade. Long KO, short PEP. So we buy 

Oct. KO Calls @ $37.50 @ $0.76 and Buy PEP 

Puts @ $72.50 @ $1.78. Obviously these prices 

may change once the market opens on Tuesday, 

but, you are looking at buying as close to “at the 

money” as possible.

The Implied Volatilities on both Options are 

attractive, and any increase in volatility will benefit 

the trade. There is not too much risk should 

volatility move lower, both are near their low 

ranges historically. With this trade we are looking 

for the spread, currently at approximately 5% 

to close pretty much to zero. However, because 

Options provide for a maximum loss, you can 

hang on, should one start to follow the market in 

a trend. 

The downside is that we do need some movement 

to get paid. But that is true in pretty much any 

strategy. Patience is key in a pairs based strategy. 

duCati System

I continue to hold long. I have my sell order on a 

GTC order at circa $154.oo, nothing has changed, 

and in this market, it is still some way off, the 

volatility currently extremely low, and certainly 

the lack of any significant moves is enough to 

induce foolish trading strategies. The duCati 

system is currently somewhat boring from a 

trading point of view. However, even though the 

position has not been altered since December, 

we have gained capital appreciation, and we are 

generating sold Option premium, which we shall 

take as pure profit this month. 

Federal Reserve Jackson Hole

Bernanke essentially confirmed that he is willing 

to instigate QE3, or really QE4, as Operation 

Twist is a QE program. I have been on the blog 

guessing at the timing of any QE3 announcement. 

Logically, you would not expect an announcement 

prior to the conclusion of Operation Twist. There 

are two reasons for this. 

The first obviously is that Operation Twist is doing 

a pretty decent job of holding the market up, its 

not trading lower by any appreciable percentage, 

even though its not really a raging bull either. 

The second is the announcement gives stocks a 

pretty healthy jolt, and quickly. I have thought 

that to gain the effects for a Presidential election, 

that any announcement would need to be sooner 

rather than later, however, markets react so 

quickly, that no announcement is needed prior to, 

as I said, the conclusion of Operation Twist.

Technicals

Are very mixed. Essentially, whatever your bias, 

you could find a study to support it. So return to 

the absolute basics: we no longer have “higher 

highs.” Neither it must be said do we have “lower 

lows.” So the technicals are not really conclusive, 

nor helpful.

Summary

My preference is always, as I said, to follow the 

commercials. In this wishy-washy environment, 

where all other methodologies fail to commit to 

anything, I definitely go with the commercials. I 

stay, and hold long.

Trade of the Week

Trading short weeks, is fraught with difficulties, 

particularly if using Options. This week then, 

although it is trade of the week, the trade will be 
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I shall then sell further Option premium for 

December, which will generate further cashflow 

on both sides of the trade for the portfolio, 

assuming the market stays as low volatility as we 

are currently experiencing.

If however the market suddenly experiences a 

1987 type of meltdown, or boom higher, we have 

the positions covered either with stock, or cash, 

neither eventuality will do any harm. The trickier 

trade is a market crash, as implied volatility on the 

sold Puts will expand dramatically, however, there 

is no need to buy back the Options, the correct 

action is to wait to be exercised, or, expiry, where 

we want to be exercised and buy the stock.

Essentially then, selling Option premium, on the 

portfolio, is a risk free trade. The only downside 

is that potentially, we risk not purchasing at lower 

prices, or, the market moves higher, and we miss 

the purchase altogether.

The answer, particularly for my portfolio, is to 

purchase if for technical, or other reasons, the 

market looks to have bottomed. The risk is that 

we end up with a double allocation of stock. At the 

moment, that is not an issue. If it is, then you are 

pretty heavy in stock, and the market likely has 

been in a prolonged downtrend. In that situation, 

we simply wait to be exercised at expiry, or if the 

Options trade close to parity.

Until next week, jog on
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